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Summary:

The Chilean Chargé d’Affaires visited with the Second Undersecretary of Mexico [Pablo]
Campos Ortiz to say that Chile had instructions from their government to communicate
to the Mexican officials, first, that Chile would vote in the OAS, in favor of the draft
resolution presented by the United States; and second, that Chile would vote, in the UN
Security Council, in favor of the United States’ Resolution.
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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

X/442/17
MEMORANDUM

Mexico, DF, 24 October 1962

The Chilean Chargé d'Affaires visited Second Undersecretary [Pablo] Campos Ortiz
this afternoon. He told him that he had instructions from his government to
communicate to us, first, that Chile would vote in the OAS, in favor of the draft
resolution presented by the United States (meeting of the Organ of Consultation
under the terms of the TIAR [Inter-American Treaty of Reciprocal Assistance, i.e., the
1947 Rio Treaty], and that it will also vote in favor of the draft resolution that the
United states will present to the meeting of the Provisional Organ of Consultation; and
second, that Chile will vote, in the [UN] Security Council, in favor of the United States'
Resolution.

This Chargé d'Affaires commented with regards to the first point, that the information
was late, since the resolutions had already been approved. With regards to the
second point, Campos Ortiz thanked him for his information, and mentioned the fact
that Mexico is not member of the Security Council.

The Chargé d'Affaires ended by saying that his Government would have, as always,
special interest in exchanging information with Mexico in everything related to the
situation of the moment. 
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